PLYMOUTH BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Committee Meeting held via Zoom on 21st June 2021
Attendees:
Steve Lacey 
Chair
(SL)

Charles Greenlees
Treasurer
(CG)


Allan Simpson
Secretary
(AS)


Martin Berkien
Committee
(MB)


Diane McGregor
Committee
(DMc)

Gill Seymour
Committee
(GS)


Bruce Foster
Committee
(BF)


Karen Murphy
Committee
(KM)


Toni Fairhead
Committee
(TF)


Andy Carpenter
Trustee
(AC)


Ailie Henry
Trustee
(AH)

Steve Lacey (SL) Chair introduced and welcomed the 3 new Committee members, Bruce Foster (BF), Karen Murphy (KM) and Toni Fairhead (TF).

1. Apologies

1.1
Apologies received from Mel Melville-Brown (Vice Chair) and Jenny Young (Trustee).
2. Minutes of Committee Meeting 12th April 2021
2.1
The minutes were accepted as a true record subject to the following amendment:

Paragraph 4.12 to read……..The majority agreed that the grant monies received so far should be kept.
3. Matters Arising
3.1
Item 5.2 - Covered under agenda item 5. 

Item 9.1 – Action complete.
Item 10.2 – Action Complete.
Item 11.1 – Covered under agenda item 8.
4. Formation of Conduct and Disciplinary Sub Committees

4.1
Steve Lacey (SL) Chair stated that annually the Committee establishes a Conduct Sub Committee responsible for investigating complaints against club members and to determine whether a disciplinary offence should be referred to the club’s Disciplinary Sub Committee and is to consist of no less than 3 members.
4.2
Andy Carpenter (AC) Bruce foster (BF) and Toni Fairhead (TF) agreed to be members of the Conduct Sub Committee.

4.3
Martin Berkien (MB) suggested that the formation of the Disciplinary Sub Committee be left until the need arose.  This was agreed by all present.
5. Treasurer’s Report

5.1
Charles Greenlees (CG) treasurer had, previous to the meeting, supplied financial management figures to the 31st May 2021, see Annex A and stated that the club’s income remains reasonable.
5.2
In response to a question from Toni Fairhead (TF) CG advised that there had been no objections from members about going cashless and that when the club re-opens members who don‘t currently play online will, for a short time, still be able to use cash.  CG advised that there was an initial set up cost for the cashless BriAnMAS system and a £20 monthly charge. The initial cost together with an advance payment of 12 months of the monthly charge had been paid. 
5.3
Diane McGregor enquired why administration costs seemed high and where in the accounts were the BriAnMAS charges shown.  CG responded that the administration costs were high as the club had to pay Corporation tax on grant monies received and that the BriAnMAS charges were included in the Software/Computer entry.
5.4
Andy Carpenter (AC) suggested that the Corporation tax should be shown in the accounts as a separate line entry.


Action CG
5.5
In response to a question from the Chair CG stated that there were no undue concerns with the club finances.
6. Membership Secretary’s Report
6.1 
Allan Simpson (AS) informed the Committee that currently 19 existing members had not yet renewed their membership and that reminders would be issued early July.
6.2
AS also tabled membership applications from Nigel Theyer, Susan Wright and Sylvia Allkins.
  All 3 applications were agreed by the Committee.
7. Competitions Committee Report

7.1
Andy Carpenter (AC) advised that there were 2 team matches being played on Wednesday 23rd June with 3 teams against the Tavistock Millennium Bridge Club and 4 teams against Westhead Bridge Club and that the April – July club competitions were also currently running. 
7.2
It was agreed that Karen Murphy (KM) would join AC and Bruce Foster (BF) on the Competitions Committee.

8. Re-opening the Bridge Club

8.1
Andy Carpenter (AC) opened the discussions by providing a summary of the results from the survey e-mailed to members.

8.2
Only 45 (33%) of members responded of which 23 would play in the club immediately it opened, 15 not wishing to play immediately and the majority of these preferring to wait for 3 months.  There were 2 undecided and 5 who couldn’t play in the club for various reasons.  Based on the survey results AC recommended that the club continues to play online until the end of August as there were not enough players who want to play F2F immediately.  Based on the number of members’ responses AC considered that from September F2F Monday and Thursday afternoons and Friday evening seem feasible. Wednesday evenings is not feasible due to insufficient interest.  Online team matches against other clubs could still be played on occasions on Wednesday evenings.
8.4
Ailie Henry (AH) expressed concern about playing both afternoon sessions F2F and suggested perhaps keeping 1 online with the other F2F.

8.5
Diane McGregor (DMc) suggested the Tuesday afternoon social bridge session should be kept.  This was agreed and that a rota for running the session will be established.
8.6
Discussion centred around the current uncertainty on what, if any, restrictions will be in place after 19th July and that it was probably too early to open F2F sessions from that date even if restrictions were lifted.  
8.7
Steve Lacey (SL) Chair proposed that a small group consisting of SL, AC, CG, AS and GS make recommendations to present at the August Committee meeting.
8.8
SL also stated that there’s been pressure from U3A Groups that rent rooms for an indication on when they might be able to resume.  Gill Seymour stated that U3A Groups are expecting a rent increase to cover additional cleaning requirements.  SL requested GS to advise the various groups that the earliest they should expect to be able to rent rooms will be September and that further information will be provided in due course. 



Action GS
9. Building Maintenance and Improvements

9.1
Ailie Henry (AH) reported that the 6 monthly Fire Inspection had been completed and all was okay.
10. Online Bridge
10.1
Charles Greenlees (CG) stated that online bridge was continuing satisfactorily and the only thing was to determine when the Monday afternoon session should move from BBO to RealBridge.
10.2
There was no objection from Steve Lacey (SL) Chair suggesting that it should be from 1st August.

10.3
CG also informed the Committee that there will be 2hr non-competitive sessions on RealBridge Monday mornings starting 28th June.
11. Correspondence

11.1
There was no correspondence to discuss.  

12. Any Other Urgent Business Notified to the Chair

12.1
There was no other urgent business to discuss.

13. Date of Next Meeting

13.1
The next Committee was arranged for 9th August at 17-00 hrs.
Allan Simpson

Secretary
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